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REPUBLICANS SECURE WINS UP AND DOWN THE 
BALLOT IN THE 2024 GUAM GENERAL ELECTION 

Guam regains Majority in Guam Legislature for the first time in 18 years 
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November 6, 2024 
 
Republican Party of Guam Member Candidates scored big wins in the 2024 Guam General Election 
yesterday, to include the regaining of the Majority in the Guam Legislature-the first time since 2006. 
Also, Guam Delegate to the US House of Representatives James Moylan won his re-election bid in a 
spirited race against Former Clinton Administration Appointee and Senior Government of Guam Official 
Ginger Cruz. 
 
“The results on Super Tuesday would have not been possible without the support of the hundreds of 
volunteers across our 19 Districts focused on wins in the 2024 General Election,” said Republican Party 
of Guam Chairman Shawn Gumataotao.  
 
Unofficial Results from the Guam Election Commission report with all 72 Precincts reporting, that 
Republicans will lead a 9-6 Legislative Majority at the Guam Congress Building in January 2025. 
 
62,091 residents were registered to vote in Guam. Turnout in the 2024 Guam General Election was 
48.30%.  
 
“Our Candidates and Party Members spent the entire election cycle pushing our “Vote Early Guam” 
effort. Re-thinking our engagement with the Guam electoral process had significant gains,” said 
Gumataotao.  
 
Additionally, there were eight competitive races for Mayor and Vice Mayor across the island’s 19 
municipalities or villages. Party candidates for Mayor and Vice Mayor were re-elected or successful in 
Hagåtña, Piti, Hågat, Humåtak, Mangilao and Tamuning-Tumon-Harmon. 
 
“The village races are traditionally grass roots political efforts,” said Chairman Gumataotao. 
“Campaigning across the island to elect local leaders has not changed much over the past six decades 
and the recent Mid-Term Election on Guam will carry the Party into 2025 and beyond,” said Gumataotao. 
 
For more information, please contact (671) 483-0789. 
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